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Coming Events 
 
Ager House Makeover 2013 

is now in progress 
 
Board Meeting/Ager House 
Monday May 20, 9:30 am 
 
Midsommar Event 
Ager House 
Saturday June 15, 12-3 pm 
 
Board Meeting/Ager House  
Monday June 20, 9:30 am 
 
National Kubb Tournament 
Eau Claire Soccer Fields 
Sat.-Sun. July 13-14 All day  
 
Board Meeting/Ager House 
Monday July 15, 9:30 am 
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The Ager House Makeover 2013: 

Now in Progress! 
Twenty years ago a group of concerned citizens rallied to 
save the Ager House from the wrecking ball and brought it 
from Chestnut Street to its present spot on West Madison 
in Eau Claire.  Since its arrival at the new location and its 
placement on a new lower level, its structural problems 
have been corrected and its interior completely restored by 
volunteers.   The Ager House is recognized in the 
community as a center for Nordic cultural events, for 
learning folk arts and languages, and for researching ethnic 
and immigration issues in its resource library.  Each year 
we host four public events: The Midsommar Celebration, 
spring and fall programs and Advent at the Ager.   
    
We have begun the process of restoring the house exterior.  
Last fall, as the first step in the exterior restoration, the 
roof was replaced. This year we would like to continue the 
“make-over”.  The siding is chipping, deteriorating and 
needs to be replaced. The Brady Anderson woodcarving 
must be mended and repainted to maintain the historic 
integrity of the house.  Some structural repairs are needed 
on the front porch.   
 
As you know, paint on old buildings requires professional 
abatement or removal.  There are numerous layers of old 
paint on the Ager house chipping off and needing attention 
before the refinishing can begin. 
 
The estimated cost for these outside improvements is 
$45,000. So far we have collected through gifts and 
memberships nearly $25,000.  This amount covered the 
cost of the new roof and will allow us to begin the siding 
and painting.  But we are still short of funds to finish the 
restoration in 2013.  The Ager House Board has approved a 
fundraising drive starting May 1, 2013.  We are calling our 
campaign The Ager House Makeover 2013 with a current 
goal of $20,000.   Please join us in this effort. 
 

 



From the president…  
This spring we find ourselves involved in three undertakings: 
 
1. Our fundraising drive, the Ager House Makeover, 2013, to restore the exterior of 

the Ager House. 
2. Our annual Midsommar Event, Saturday June 15, intended to bring young and 

old, as well as past, present and future members together for a summer afternoon 
with a Scandinavian emphasis.  

3. Our participation as a sponsor for the annual National Kubb Tournament at the 
Eau Claire Soccer Fields on July 14-15, where 96 teams are expected to participate 
this year. 

 
If you are able to volunteer at the Midsommar Event this year, please call Ken Ziehr at 
715.832.0956 or Ella Fossum at 262.554.6014. 

Join us for our annual 

Midsommar Event 
Saturday June 15,  
12-3 pm 
 

Ager House  
514 W. Madison St. 
Eau Claire 
 

Featuring… 
Flower crowns 
Strawberries and ice cream 
Free tours 
Kubb 
Rosemaling sales 
Crafts for kids 
Book sales 
 

Donations Welcome! 
Children free!  



Rosemalers Attend Fjord Horse Workshop March 15-17 
Sweden has its famous Dala horses and Norway has its almost as famous fjord horses. Everyone 
has seen Dala horses, but have you seen the bright, colorful rosemaled horses created at the 
recent Ager workshop?  
 
Two members in our group took a class with Trudy Peach and painted Os style horses.  When 
Eau Claire rosemalers saw them, there was no question but that everyone wanted to paint a 
fjord horse.  This was a novel project after painting flat objects like plates and boxes.  
  
Mike Lusk in coulee country near Westby supplied twelve-inch fjord horses for the twelve 
painters who signed up for the workshop.  
 
In addition to the Os style, Trudy Peach developed a Rogaland style horse.  Another member 
brought a Vest Adger pattern.  With Trudy's permission we bought her patterns and worked on 
our own, helping one another.  Because we all added creative touches to our projects, we called 
them “fantasy horses".  Many had variations of the black stripe that goes down the middle of 
the mane on the real horse.  
  
Was it fun?   Of course!  The laughter, the sharing and the exclamations over the final product 
were all fun!  
 
Workshop participants included Jan Etnier, Mary Beth Wold, Lynne Ziehr, Lila Gullixson, Joan 
Sponsler, Edith Kling, Carolyn Enger, Ann Siebenshuh, Lynanne Holmquist, Deb Jarvar, Marian 
Klish, and Mike Mortaloni. 
. 
Interested folks who would like to learn rosemaling are welcome to our drop-in  
time from 10:30 to 3 pm on Fridays.  Get your email address to Mary Beth  
Wold (mbwold@sbcglobal.net) if you want to be notified of special activities  
and classes.   
 
The Ager house continues to hold ethnic classes of all kinds. You need not be a member to 
participate, although by being a member, you are supporting the Ager House. 
 
Contributors: Jan Etnier, Deb Jarvar and Lynne Ziehr  

http://webmail.wi.rr.com/do/mail/message/mailto?to=mbwold%40sbcglobal.net


Roald Amundsen Visits Eau Claire—Feb. 5, 1913 
 

In 1913 Roald Amundsen visited Eau Claire on a nationwide tour to raise money for his expedition 
to the North Pole.  His visit created great excitement in the community and was recorded in the 
Reform. John Peterson is the translator of the following excerpts. 
 
Roald Amundsen in New York— 
Roald Amundsen spoke first in the large Carnegie Hall and later at the Academy of Music for a 
full-packed house.  Tickets were sold out a few days in advance.  Admiral Peary, who was also at 
the presentation in Carnegie Hall, introduced Amundsen who usually is greeted with huge 
enthusiasm.  Earlier in the day the captain was the guest of Colonel Roosevelt at Oyster Bay. 
 

Wednesday the previous week a large reception was held for Amundsen in City College’s large 
auditorium.  There were nearly 3,000 students present and the Christian Men’s Chorus sang. 
 

Captain Amundsen has donated one of the sleds that he used in the journey to the South Pole to 
the American Museum of Natural History.  It will be exhibited at the eastern entrance with the 
sled that Peary had with him to the North Pole. (Reform, January 28, 1913, page 1) 
 

 Roald Amundsen to Come to Eau Claire 
According to a telegram received here, Roald Amundsen will come to Eau Claire and give a 
presentation on the fifth of February.  Presumably, in any case, part of the presentation will be 
in Norwegian.  It will be held in the Grand Opera House and will be accompanied by lantern 
slides and pictures of the journey to the South Pole.  Ticket prices will be $1.50, $1.00,  $.75 and 
$.50. 
 

This will be a large event for Norwegians in Eau Claire and the area.  Norwegian people from 
districts in the area ought to remember the date and make sure to secure a place in time. 
So far there have been monstrous crowds attending his presentations.  The Central Committee 
will hold a meeting at the Public Library Club Room Thursday evening at 8 o’clock in 
connection to Amundsen’s visit.  All members of the Committee are kindly asked to attend the 
meeting.  (Reform, January 28, 1913, page 8) 

 

The Two Explorers 
This picture shows Admiral Peary and Captain Amundsen when Peary, at the Geographic 
Society’s banquet in Washington DC, presented Amundsen the National Geographic Society’s 
Gold Medal.  This meeting between the two great explorers will remind one of the year’s 
greatest events here in the country. (Reform, Feb. 4, 1913, page 5) 



The Central Committee held a well-attended meeting Thursday evening on the occasion of 
Roald Amundsen’s arrival.  The following Reception Committee was chosen: Dr. Mathiesen, 
W.R. Coffin (President of the Library Board), H.M. Knutson, Cr. H. Henry (President of the  
 

School Board), Dr. C. Midelfart, Miss Laura Olson, Martin Bakker, Rev. O.S. Rygg, Albert Larson, 
Mrs. P. Hagen, Mrs. H. Bakker, Ole Krigsvold, Elmer Olson, J. Gaustad, Miss Tena Werstad, 
Gustav Nelson along with the Central Committee’s president and secretary, Waldemar Ager and 
And. Skolas.  Mr. Amundsen is expected here via the Omaha Railway at 2:00 Tuesday afternoon.  
He will be Dr. Mathiesen’s guest while he is in Eau Claire. 
 

The central committee decide to hold a joint 17th of May Celebration to benefit the memorial 
gift. (I believe this last sentence refers to the Hundred Year Celebration of Norway’s 
Constitution. J.P.) (Reform, Feb. 4, 1913, page 8) 

 

We hope that as many as can will go and hear our renowned 
countryman, the South Pole’s discoverer, Roald Amundsen. The 
presentation will be illustrated with living pictures.  Both with his 
sailing to North America and especially his discovery of the South Pole, 
Amundsen has procured an undying name in the world’s saga and 
procured for his fatherland, Norway, undying honor.  No now-living 
Norwegian man’s name shines with greater fame than Roald 
Amundsen’s.  Don’t neglect to go and hear him. (Reform, Feb. 4, 1913, 
page 8) 
 

Captain Roald Amundsen came here somewhat unexpectedly with 
the early morning train, and for this reason the Reception Committee 

did not meet him.  Dr. Mathiesen was however under the opinion that Amundsen would come 
then and met him at the station.   
 

Captain Amundsen has been having speaking engagements every evening, and not 
withstanding the fact that he was not a little wasted, he appreciated that the doctor, whose 
guest he was, arranged it so he could rest. 
 

The weather was cold, but in the Opera House all seats were filled.  At least three fourths of the 
talk was in Norwegian.  There were merely a few days since the (announcement of his 
appearance) and as a result, the number of people attending exceeded original estimates. 

 

It was too bad we didn’t get the announcement in time so we could have 
arranged to get a presentation in Norwegian.  Amundsen is a brilliant 
speaker in his own language.  
 

The papers noticed that he used the word “we”, never “I” when he gives 
his presentations.  There doesn’t seem to be any affectation in this.  
Nonetheless in private conversation he keeps himself out of it when he 
tells tales of the tremendous journey.  It is clear that the journey’s good 
outcome is owing to his relentless energy and exact calculations ahead 
of time of all the possible difficulties. 

 

Already at the presentation’s beginning one was held captive to Amundsen’s adventurous 
spirit, with orientation remarks to explanation of the provisions.  A map of the earlier journeys 
towards the South Pole and a description of the ice barrier showed a journey of 16,000 miles 



from Norway to Ross Harbor.  Purely exciting was it when he told of the journey out over the 
barrier to set up the depots. And thrilling was blending with wonder when he explained the 
clever manner whereby the markers were set so they could find the depots again. It was 
thrilling from the moment the actual drive against the pole began unfolding to the culmination 
of the event, when the Norwegian flag was planted on the Pole the 14th of December 1911.  
Pictures from different places along the remarkable journey were saluted with great applause.  
Especially the shouts of joy went up every time “Fram” was shown. 
 
There was a series of vivid pictures from the journey with many fine views on board the 
“Fram”.  One was therefore witness to many episodes at the ice barrier and glimpsed the animal 
life there, schools of whales, groups of seals, and penguins brooding. 
 
“Fram Home “ generated much interest.  One saw where the winter quarters were built and 
later when it was snowed in.  There was a labyrinth of rooms, which was mined out of the ice 
barrier itself, six to eight feet below the surface. (Reform, Feb. 11, 1913, page 8) 
 
Among the many who came to the city to hear Roald Amundsen were A.G. Strand, E. Knudson 
and John Moe from Rice Lake; C. Brekken and Tom Rice from Maple Grove;  
Georg Olson and C. Carlson from Dovre. (Reform, Feb. 11, 1913, page 8) 
  
Photos of Roald Amundsen from Bing.com 

 

Social Event s  
at the Ager House  
One of the board projects this year 

has been to make the Ager House 

available for social events.  
Recently the house was the setting 

for a bridal shower. A group of 

about 30 used the main floor for 
food, visiting, gift opening and 

fellowship.   Many of the guests 

visited the upstairs and asked 
about the house, library and other 

activities.   Norb and Helen Wurtzel 

helped the hostess find everything 
she needed, and Tom and Pat 

Tompkins had the house shiny and 

spotless.   Thank s to everyone  for 
your continued wo rk. The Ager 

house is available for social events 

such as this for a suggested 
donation of $50.00 for a four -hour 

period.  
 

National Kubb 
Tournament to be held at 
the Eau Claire Soccer 
Fields July 13 and 14 
Eric and Erin Anderson are again 
organizing the National Kubb 
Tournament in Eau Claire this 
summer.  The Ager Association will 
be a co-sponsor for the third year. 
Enthusiasm for kubb continues to 
grow and this year we will be 
sending a team to compete.  
 
Practice will be held at the 
Midsommar Event on June 15.  Drop 
by and try out the game.  If you’ve 
played horseshoes, croquet or 
bocce ball, you are a natural 
candidate for kubb!  
 



The Ager Association 
2012-13 Board of Directors 
 
Ella Fossum, President,  
Newsletter Editor 
Ella_fossum@wi.rr.com 
262.554.6014 
 
Ellie Paulson, Vice President 
elliepaulson@citizens-
tel.net 
715.967.2222 
 
John Peterson, 
Corresponding Secretary 
johnpet@charter.net 
715.552.0865 
 
Stan Hillestad, Treasurer 
hill33@charter.net 
715.834.3749 
 
Leon Salander, Education 
le-sal@att.net 
715.839.0102 
 
Eric Anderson, Programing 
eem_anderson@yahoo.com 
715.830.0122 
 
Carol Anderson 
pcanderson6@yahoo.com 
715.834.7891 
 
Ken Ziehr, Past President 
kenziehr@charter.net 
715.832.0956 
 
Steve Loken. Webmaster 
bravo@sjloken.com 
 
 
  
 
 
 

Contributors to the Ager House 

Makeover  Campaign  2013  

Robert Esse 
Edith Kling 
Evelyn Krigsvold ïIn honor of Tom and Pat Tompkins 
Pete and Carol Anderson ï In memory of Elvira Ager 
Janet Barland 
Evelyn Krigsvold (additional gift) 
Tim and Karen Hirsch 
John Peterson ï In memory of his grandfather, Peter C. 
     Peterson 
Tom and Pat Tompkins ï In memory of Bob and Avey  
    Osterhus 
Norb and Helen Wurtzel 
Ella Ager Fossum 

Additional Gifts  

Stacy and Jeff Culver ï In memory of Gudrun Bergh 
Marilyn Jones ï Endowment fund 
Gloria and Gordon Thorpe became Life Members.  He asked if 
the money could be put in the endowment fund but will 
understand if it has to go elsewhere. 

Recent Acquisitions  

Karren Bloom donated a ROALD AMUNDSEN plate from the 
estate of Roald Ager.  This plate is now on display in the 
cabinet in the study. 
 

We We lcome New Members  

Mary Beth Wold 
Donna Anderson, Rockford, IL 
Melissa and Caleb Lokken 
Lucas Lokken 
Seth Lokken 
Daniel S. Hillestad 
Laura Braunstein and Andrew Ager, Lebanon, NH 
 

Charitable gifts are tax deductible according to the law.  
The Ager Association is a volunteer, nonprofit organization 

Keep informed by email of our summer attractions 
and the progress of the Ager House Makeover 
2013 Campaign!  Contact Norb Wurtzel at 
nkw1@charter.net.   Or follow our progress on the 
website:  www.agerhouse.org. 
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  The Ager House 
514 W. Madison St.  
P.O. Box 1742 
Eau Claire, WI 54702-1742 

 

LynAnne Holmquist works on her rosemaling at the Fjord Horse Workshop, March, 2013. 


